
Dartmouth-Hitchcock Emergency Medicine 
Diversity Scholarship Program 

The Dartmouth Hitchcock Emergency Medicine Department recognizes that as a high 
functioning and high stakes team, and as a safety net for our community, we 

promote diversity, equity, inclusion, and belonging in order to provide the highest 
quality environment for care of our patients and working environment for our 

colleagues and staff. We are pleased to offer a department-sponsored scholarship for 
medical students who have been systematically excluded from careers in medicine 

and who are interested in pursuing Emergency Medicine.



Scholarship Goals

• To offer applicants from a wide range of backgrounds the opportunity 
to explore the field of Emergency Medicine at a Level 1 Trauma center 
in Northern New England

• To offset the cost of travel and living expenses with a $2500 stipend

• To provide rigorous mentorship in the field of Emergency Medicine

• To recruit and retain diverse applicants



Eligibility Requirements 

1. At the time of the sub-internship at Geisel School of Medicine at 
Dartmouth, students must be enrolled in their final year of an MD 
or DO degree at an LCME-accredited institution or COCA-accredited 
osteopathic medical school that is located within the United States

2. Applicants must have completed all the necessary requisite core 
clerkships for the elective or sub-internship as determined by each 
Department

3. Applicants must be in good academic standing



How to Apply

1. Apply to the Dartmouth-Hitchcock EM clerkship via VSLO Geisel 4th Year 
Elective Program

2. Submission of a personal statement in which applicant explains:
• Interest and reasoning for pursuing training at Dartmouth Hitchcock

• Lived experiences that will contribute to building a more diverse, inclusive 
community

• Academic or clinical background that will enrich the learning of their colleagues and 
mentors and improve the care provided to patients

3. Submission of a CV

4. Submit materials to Jessica.L.Brooks@hitchcock.org

https://geiselmed.dartmouth.edu/admin/clinical_ed/visiting/


Students will be notified separately via email of acceptance to the  DH 
Emergency Medicine Diversity Scholarship (DHEMDS) .

Dual acceptance to both the DHEMDS program and to VSLO is required. 
Acceptance through the VSLO program does not serve as notification 
for acceptance to the DHEMDS program. Acceptance to the program 
does not guarantee subsequent acceptance to any of the DH graduate 
training programs for residency.


